
 
 

 
Summary Report of Public Notification 
 

Project name Proposal to lease Long Reef SLSC Clubhouse to Long Reef 
SLSC – Public notice 

Your Say 
notification period 

Thursday 1 June to Thursday 29 June 2023 

Background Long Reef SLSC previously held a 99-year lease with Council 
over the former clubhouse which had 47 years remaining. 
The maximum lease term permissible under current 
legislation is 30 years. 

We are proposing to grant a 30-year lease term to Long Reef 
SLSC (ABN 78 012 537 376), ensuring continued use of the 
premises for volunteer surf lifesaving services by the club. 

Total number of 
submissions 

15 (14 via online form, 1 email) 

Summary of 
findings 

This report presents the results of the public notification 
process for the proposed 30-year lease to Long Reef Surf 
Life Saving Club, starting on July 1, 2023.  

The feedback received was overwhelmingly positive, with all 
respondents expressing support for the lease, recognising the 
Club's valuable contributions to the local community. 

Approach The engagement was planned, implemented and reported in 
accordance with Section 47 of the Local Government Act 
1993. 

A project page1 was established on our Your Say platform 
and included project information and the road reserve closure 
area plan. 

The project was primarily promoted through resident letter 
notifications and signage positioned in a visible location at the 
entrance of the Club. 

Feedback was captured through an online submission form 
embedded onto the project page. An open-field comments 
box provided community members a space to share their 
comments. Email and written submissions were also invited. 
Contact details were provided should people have questions. 

 
1 https://yoursay.northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au/proposal-lease-long-reef-slsc-clubhouse-long-
reef-slsc  














